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The McKinleyville Land Trust 
Annual Report for 2012 

 
In 2012, the Board of Directors accepted, regretfully, the resignations of Gina Rimson 
and Allen Bird; each of whom have served for many years. Both continue to serve as 
volunteers. The Board gained three new members: Brenda Pease, who takes the office of 
Treasurer, Greg Jaso, and Leonel Arguello. 
 
Mad River Bluffs (MRB) and its new trail system continues to be a favorite haunt of 
McKinleyville residents. It appears that visitors help with trash pickup and trimming trail 
corridors. Problems continue with an occasional mass trash event in obscure off-trail 
locations, and illegal campers. Maintaining MRB includes patrolling to reduce trash and 
camping, removing trees fallen across trails, addressing erosion issues, and repairing 
occasional vandalism. Ivy is being controlled to some extent with ivy pulls involving 
HSU’s Natural Resources Club, the CCCs and other volunteer groups. 
 
Dow’s Prairie Educational Wetland (DPEW) is headed by Tom Lisle and Nanette Kelley. 
The new gate between the site and Dow’s Prairie School opened in May. Events included 
an ant talk with Tom Lisle, a bat talk by Ted Weller, and a talk about cultural history by 
Wiyot representative Briannon Fraley. HSU’s Jennifer Ortega and her student teachers 
presented a hands-on environmental programs for 1,2, & 3rd graders. Scotch broom, with 
seedlings in the thousands, continues to be an invasive problem; native plants planted in 
2011 are doing well. 
 
Chah-GAH-Cho (CGC) continues to inch toward a trails project, with easements on 
neighboring land being updated. Leonel Arguello has taken on the vegetation 
management task. A community fundraising campaign will begin in spring 2013. 
Problems with campers and trash have been improved by patrolling on a regular basis.  
 
Progress was made to update policy in conformance with recommendations from the 
Land Trust Alliance. Reserve Funds Policy was approved, and drafts for Monitoring Fee 
Properties and records policy were written and discussed. This is an essential part of our 
responsibility to protect land in our charge in perpetuity. 
 
Committees now include: Organization Development, Fundraising, Publicity, Finance  
and Conservation. We added the Friends of CGC, Friends of MRB and Friends of 
DPEW. We encourage participation by non-board members on all these committees, 
except Organization and Finance. Conservation easements were monitored as scheduled 
this year, with the very gracious participation of landowners. 
 
The MLT operated well in the black this year, with a surge of donations in December, as 
well as substantial donations via the PayPal button on the website. We continue to cover 
operating expenses with a combination of our two fundraising events and individual 
donations. In addition, DPEW received a grant of $582.00 from the McKinleyville Area 
Foundation.  
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